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Memorandum 
 
 

TO:  Scott Drapkin, Assistant Development Services Director  
 
FROM: Seung Yang, City Engineer 
 
DATE: March 20, 2023 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed Utility Easement Vacation at 2156 Myran Drive 
 

 
The Engineering Division has received a request for the vacation of an existing easement at 
2156 Myran Drive (see Attachment).  This easement is for the purpose of reserving all existing 
underground public utility easements and right of ingress and egress for the purpose of 
maintaining all public utilities within the property limits of 2156 Myran Drive.   
 
This easement vacation is being requested by the property owner in conjunction with Parcel Map 
No. 2019-120.  The utility easement was originally dedicated by a reservation from the right-of-
way vacation of Victoria Street. Responses from the utility notifications showed that there are no 
underground utilities within the proposed easement area to be vacated.   
 
However, Southern California Edison (SCE) will continue to maintain the existing 6-foot wide 
utility easement bordering along the easterly side of the property.  SCE maintains overhead 
utilities and power poles within this easement, and this easement is to remain.  
 
The proposed easement vacation area has been reviewed by the Engineering Division, and it 
has been determined that this utility easement is not necessary for public or utility purposes, and 
consequently, is not required. 
 
It is therefore recommended that the proposed vacation continue to be processed and forwarded 
to the City Council for approval. After the proposed utility easement vacation is approved and 
recorded, the subject vacated easement will revert back to the owner of 2156 Myran Drive. 
 
It is requested that the Planning Division provide a determination of consistency with the 
General Plan and present this proposed utility easement vacation to the Planning 
Commission meeting on June 12, 2023.  Please submit a confirmation that this request has 
been received and scheduled. 
 
Information or assistance required for this project may be obtained from Seung Yang, City 
Engineer, at extension 5335. 
 
 
 
 
Attachment: Proposed Utility Easement Vacation 
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c: Jennifer Le, Director of Economic and Development Services 
 Raja Sethuraman, Public Works Director 
 Nancy Huynh, Senior Planner 
 Caitlyn Curley, Assistant Planner 
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